
JULY, 2018 www.valvechatter.org �1

The Palomar Mountain V-8’s Regional Group of the 
Early Ford V-8 Club of America, Inc., Temecula, CA  

Organized November 8, 1996 Chartered January 18, 
1997 RG #148 

 Incorporated August 7, 2001 
2018 Board of Directors & Officers  

President          Cliff Gustin 
Vice President Kathy Shedd
Treasurer        Gregg Lowry 

Secretary         Janice Gustin  
Past Pres./Dir. Cal Westra 

2018 Committee Chairpersons 
ACCESSORIES  

Irene Griffin 
AUDIT COMMITTEE  

Officers & Member at Large per By-laws 
ADVERTISING / FUNDRAISING  

 HISTORIAN  
Vacant 

MEMBERSHIP, *BADGES, *ROSTER 
www.valvechatter.org 

Dory Thompson  
NEWSLETTER EDITOR  

Robert McClelland 
Email: remac278@msn.com  

DEADLINE: 20th of Each Month 
*SPECIAL DRAWINGS CHAIR  

Kathy Ries—Shedd 
SUNSHINE CHAIR  
Jackie Ouellette 
TOUR LEADERS  

Volunteers on Monthly Basis 
WEBSITE CHAIR: OPEN/BOARD 

AdHoc committees: President is Ex-Officio member 
on all committees  

MEMBERSHIP  
Contact Dory Thompson (619) 889-3242 On-line: 

www.valvechatter.org 

VALVE CHATTER 
 JULY, 2018, NEWSLETTER 

Volume 23, Issue #7

From the 
Desk of the 
President

   (LIKE MANY OF YOU) DO ENJOY 
WORKING ON CARS, ESPECIALLY 
THE OLDER FORDS.   HOWEVER, 
IT CAN BE FRUSTRATING.  FOR 
EXAMPLE, I WONDER HOW THE 
ELECTRIC FUEL PUMP SAYS 6 
VOLT WILL WORK ON EARLY 
FORDS WHEN IT WON'T WORK 
ON POSITIVE GROUND SO YOU 
HAVE TO GO BACK TO NEGATIVE 
GROUND.  IT SEEMS LIKE YOU 
ARE FIGHTING THE SYSTEM 
WHEN YOU HAVE TO HOOK IT UP 
TO NEGATIVE GROUND AND THEN 
HOOK A HOT WIRE TO POSITIVE 
WHICH IS THE GROUND ON YOUR 
OLD FORD TO MAKE IT WORK.  
DOES ANYONE KNOW OF ANY 
OTHER WAY TO MAKE IT 
WORK ????

ADVISE FOR THE WEEK (ESPECIALLY 
FOR US MATURE FOLKS):  "DON'T 
LET ANYTHING GET YOU DOWN.  IT'S 
TOO HARD TO GET BACK UP.”

The Palomar Mountain   
           V-8’s
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1950-51&52 Mercury used parts (garage full) inherited. Located in Reno
   Moira & Mitch Bengochea                                                            mbengochea@yahoo.com   [1]                                                                                                

1939 Ford DLX “speedometer, rebuilt                                      Clark Mears     (951)766-5031 [1]
1934 License plates Perfect & original w/frame & tags-$500.  1933/34 Ashtray radio, works good 
Very Nice W/Beautiful face $1200.                                            Bud Williams   (951)440-1451 [1] 
1951 Ford Victoria Root beer, 350 Chev engine, 400 turbo trans,, vintage air, disc brakes front

    sway bar front & Rear, new glass & rubber  $33,000!            Peggy Petrucci (951)600-1266 [1]
“94” Carburator & Manifold for flathead    $100.Eddy (951)693-4740/eddysixrod@aol.com    [3]
1940 Ford dash $65. ,Pair 1949-51 Ford fender skirts $100., 
Rear sliding window 1972-79 Ford Ranchero                        Dan Krehbiel( 951) 302-5922     [3]                     
1937 Ford (4) Hub caps   $150                                       Bob McClelland (951) 233-6301        [3]                                                                         

                                                                WANTED
  1946 Ford fuel sending unit                                                     Tom Hamlin  (760) 745-5099   [3]
  1940-48 Ford (2) Front brake drums & backing plates           Don Harwick (760) 941-1933   [3]

ASSESSORIES FOR JULY 2018
Happy 4th Wishing everyone a 
safe and fun filled day celebrating
 our independence. Thank you for
 your support and help reducing
 our inventory of mugs (only 5 left) and tote bags. 
Really great to have extras when you need more 
drink carriers and totes for all those extras you 
carry in the summer.
For those who love hats, our supplier is offering 
them for $12.00 (any color) with the Club logo on 
the front. And of course, the car imprinting on 
your own shirt is still available.

ENJOYING FELLOWSHIP & BREAKFAST

mailto:mbengochea@yahoo.com
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ALL ABOUT TOURS
JULY OVERNIGHT TOUR 

Wed-Thurs, July 25/26. Reservations. We're all aware of the high demand for lodging in 
mountain towns like Idyllwild during the summer months, so THE SOONER YOU BOOK 
YOUR CHOICE OF ACCOMMODATIONS THE BETTER!  I would suggest going to their 
website - www.idyllwildinn.com  first to familiarize yourself with the sleeping capacity of 
the various rooms/cabins. Some folks might want to share a room/cabin? The phone 
number to book your room/cabin is 951-659-2552. When you call, use PALOMAR 
MOUNTAIN V-8S as the name of the group you're with. Josh has waived the normal two 
night minimum for us, and our rates are under the standard rates listed in their brochure. 
One last thing. After you've booked your room/cabin, please let us know via email that 
you've done so. We need to keep track of who/how many members will be joining the fun 
in July!    ALL FOR NOW! 

Welcome to the Idyllwild Inn, family owned and                                       
operated since 1904! Our accommodations 
include rustic cabins, theme rooms and new 
rustic suites. 

On Friday, June 22nd, ten Palomar Mountain V-8s couples brought their Early 
V-8s to Cruisin Grand in Escondido for a fun evening of kicking tires, watching the 
parade of cruisers, enjoying dinner, and conversing with each other and the many 
local people out for a look at all of the vintage cars. Those in attendance were; 
 Steve and Kimry Wells                                                  '41 Ford pickup 
Cal and Cheryl Westra                                                  '50 Ford 4-door sedan 
Ken and Merleen Magers                                              '35 Ford 3 window coupe 
Jay and Janet Harris                                                     '39 Ford convertible coupe 
Gregg and Linda Lowry                                                 '40 Ford coupe street rod 
Tom and Patsy Hamlin                                                  '46 Ford convertible, '33                                                                   
Ford Victoria  
Dave Louzek                                                                  '53 Ford coupe 
Frank and Mona Fucci                                                   '41 Ford convertible 
Ron and Kathy Shedd                                                    '36 Ford 5 window coupe 
Bob and Sharon McClelland                                           '36 Ford 4-door touring      
 If I missed anyone, I apologize. Our group was part of the annual salute to local 
Ford clubs, including Model Ts, Model As, and Early V8s . Our thanks to Steve 
Waldron and his crew for staging these weekly summer events.   
Jay harris                                                   

CRUSIN GRAND

http://www.valvechatter.org
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A Glimpse of Dearborn

http://www.valvechatter.org
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SIX BIG WINNERS IN JUNE

JANE DAGUEDORY THOMPSON

STEVE WELLS RON SHEDD BOB PAYNEDAVE LOUZEK

Raffel Prizes donated by;
Rudy Perez
Irene Griffin
Amy Stout

and
the group

http://www.valvechatter.org


JULY,  2018 www.valvechatter.org 8

 


Board of Director's & Business 
Meeting of the Members of the 

Palomar Mountain V-8's Regional 

Group of the Early Ford V-8 Club of 

America, Inc.

     A California Non-Profit Public 

Benefit Corporation


A regularly scheduled business 
meeting of the Board of Directors 
and Members of the Palomar 
Mountain V-8's Regional Group of 
the Early Ford V-8 Club of 
America,Inc., and a California Non-
Profit Public Benefit Corporation, 
was held on June 5, 2018 at the 
meeting place of the members, The 
Broken Yolk Cafe, 26495 Ynez Road, 
Temecula, California.

Directors Present:  Cliff Gustin-
President; Kathy Shedd-Vice 
President; Gregg Lowry-

Treasurer; Janice Gustin-Secretary; 
Cal Wesra-5th Director.

Members Present & Cars Driven:  
Cliff & Janice Gustin; Dan 
Krehbiel-49 Ford; Ron

Hull; Bob Payne; Sharon & Bob 
McClelland-36 Ford; Ken & Merleen 
Magers; Dave Louzek-53 Sedan; 
Steve Wells;Don Harwick (Muffin 
Man); Tom & Patsy Hamlin;-46 Ford;

Peggy Petrucci; Cal & Cheryl 
Westra; Ron & Kathy Shedd; Clark 
Mears; Linda & Gregg Lowry; Zip & 
Ruth Zepede; Bob & Letrice Davis; 
Leona Spanier; Jerry & Roxie 
Otteson- 41 Ford; Howard & Jane 
Dague; Bud Williams; Chuck & 
Marilyn Rounds; Judd Lynn & 

Masaka Luts; Jay Smith--59 Edsel; 
Frank & Irene Griffin; Rudy Perez;Jay 
Harris-51 Ford; Ted & Dory 
Thompson-36 Ford.


Guests:  Amy Stout with cutie pie 
baby Levi.....The meeting was called 
to order at 9 a.m. President Cliff 
opened the meeting and led us in

the Pledge of Allegiance and Cal 
Westra led us in Prayer.


Officer & Committee  
Reports were  
accepted: 
President:  Thanked everyone for 
attending and went over the 
birthdays and anniversaries.

Vice President:  Kathy Shedd 
stated "I"M BACK".

Treasurer:  Gregg reported a club 
balance.  Secretary:  Janice 
presented the May minutes.  Motion 
to accept made by Irene Griffin

and seconded by Marilyn Rounds.  
Motion passed.

Director:  Cal Westra "Nil to report".

Accessories:  Irene Griffin stated 
"just same old stuff".  Reminded 
everyone to bring your own tee 
shirts.  Also, she still has 6 mugs 
and 8 tote bags for sale.

Advertising:  Cal Westra stated that 
he has some new advertisers who 
are interested but would like pop-
ups on our newsletter.  He will get 
with Bob McClelland on same.

Membership & Club Badges:  Dory 
Thompson has the new rosters and 
is passing them out.  We have 118 
members.  

Sunshine:  Jackie Ouelette not 
present as she is in Laughlin but 
Dory stated she has sent a card to 
John DeLaittre and Jim & Janet 
Chambers.  Helen Monteleone had a

complete knee replacement.

Tours:  Jay Harris passed around 
sign-up sheets for tours to Camp 
Pendleton and Idyllwild.  He also 
advised about the Crusin Grand 
in Escondido. [Cont. pg 9]
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July Birthdays 
5 – Sylvia Harwick 
6 – Jackie Ouellette 
7 – Howard Dague 
8  – Joyce Curwin 
9  – Gloria Foote 
12 – Jane Alling 
17 – Judy Grobbel 
17 - Ronald Prentice 
17 – Loieanne Jeromin 
18 – Tom Hamlin 
20 – Ron Hull 
25 – Letrice Davis 
26 – Mona Fucci 
28 - Bonnie Bell 
29 – Cal Westra 
31 – Janet Chambers 
31– Diane Detwiler 

 
July Anniversaries 

 8 – Gary & Karen Walcher 
20 - Roger & Bonnie Bell 
24 – Bob & Donna Payne 

Old Business:  None.

New Business:  Dory & Ted Thompson are 
going to Dearborn next week.  Linda Lowry;s

car won at Fallbrook.  Also, Dan Krehbiel and 
Bob McClelland will be in Dearborn as well 
as Kathy & Ron Shedd.

Announcements:  Linda Lowry stated that 
the Christmas luncheon site is secure for

December 4th at Fallbrook where we went 
last year and at the same price.  Linda also

thanked the ladies who assisted her, Janet 
Harris; Kathy Shedd; Letrice Davis, Gale

Anderson (If I missed anyone, I apologize but 
you can blame Linda !!!!!)

Program:  Bob McClelland showed slides 
from tour of Oak Mountain winery plus other

prior photos.  Mark from Grumps Garage in 
Lake Elsinore spoke about his product lines 
and the build-up of his business and getting 
more stock into his store.  He also told us he 
has a band play out back at various times.  
You can reach him at Grumps Garage.com 
and he will order about anything you need 
for your old Ford.  It was a very entertaining 
and interesting presentation.  Being no 
further business to come before the meeting 
and no motion duly made and carried, the 
meeting adjourned at 9:55 a.m.  It is directed 
that this action be filed in the Minute Book of 
the Corporation.  This action is executed 
pursuant to the Corporation Code of the 
State of California, which requires accurate 
minutes of any meeting of the Board be 
maintained.

Dated:  June 7, 2018


Respectfully submitted,

Janice Gustin-Secretary

Corporate Minutes


Program presented 
by Mark from 

GRUMPS GARAGE!  
He updated us on his 

increased product 
line!

http://www.valvechatter.org


JULY, 2018 www.valvechatter.org 10

DELIVER TO:

MONTHLY CLUB BUSINESS & BOARD  OF DIRECTOR MEETINGS 
First Tuesday Monthly  

(January thru November) Breakfast @ 8:00 am Meeting @ 9:00 a.m.
  Broken Yolk Cafe 26495 Ynez Rd. Temecula, Ca. 92591 

UPCOMING MEETINGS:
July 3rd, Regular

August 7th, Regular
September 4th, Regular

Palomar Mountain V-8’s
VALVE CHATTER newsletter
The Palomar Mountain V-8’s Regional Group
of the Early Ford V-8 Club of America, Inc
A non-profit public benefit charitable California 
Corporation Regional Group No.148 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS!!  JULY, 2018
CHECK OUT  WWW.SOCALCARCULTURE.COM

OR
WWW.GOODOLEBOYSSANDIEGO.COM/EVENTS

ESCONDIDO CRUSIN’GRAND SEASON APRIL THRU SEPT. Fri.  5PM - 9PM
July 21st. Encinitas (Cardiff) All American Car ShowXX 333Manchester  8Am-3Pm

July 28th. Oceanside 13th Annual Thanksgiving in July 
Car Show 44 Country Club 8am-2pm

July 28th. San Diego Main Street America Charity Car Show
 Embarcadero Marina Park 10 am - 3 pm 

http://WWW.SOCALCARCULTURE.COM
http://WWW.GOODOLEBOYSSANDIEGO.COM/EVENTS
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